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Schedule of Worship for Holy Week 
 

April 4, Palm Sunday – 10:00 a.m. Morning Worship & Communion 

 Sermon:   “Going Up to Jerusalem” (Luke 19:28-40) 
 Children’s Choir will be singing 
 “One Great Hour of Sharing” – Special Offering 
 Potluck brunch after worship followed by Easter Egg Hunt 
 (Remember – Daylight Savings Time Begins today!) 
 
April 8, Maundy Thursday – 7:30 p.m. Worship Service & Communion 
    (Including a special dramatic presentation with Rev. Charlie Brown as Simon Peter) 
 
April 9, Good Friday – 7:30 p.m. Tenebrae Service 
(Including a special dramatic presentation with Rev. Charlie Brown as “the Cross-Maker”) 
 
April 11, Easter Sunday 
 6:30 a.m. – Joint Sunrise Service with Hilltop United Methodist Church 
   20200 SW Martinazzi Ave. 
 Sermon:        “Go Meet the Lord!”  (Mark 16:7)   Dr. Richard C. Wiggers 
  
 10:00 a.m. – Celebration of the Resurrection at TPC 
 Sermon:      “Resurrection Reunion”  (Mat. 28:1-10)    Dr. Richard C. Wiggers 
 Special music by the TPC Choir and Handbell Choir 
  (Remember to bring flowers for the cross)  
 

 

LIFE AFTER EASTER  . . . 
 
 We’re all looking forward to Easter.  We do every year.  It is the high-water mark in the life of the 
church in more ways than one—attendance swells, family and friends make a point of worshipping together, 
and the news “Christ is Risen” is quickly met with “He is Risen Indeed!”  I look forward to celebrating the 
Resurrection with you at the 6:30 a.m. Sunrise Service at Hilltop United Methodist Church and again at 
10:00 a.m. at TPC. 
 
 Those of us who meet Christ on Easter morning are invited to start a new tradition.  We have a 
chance to prove that Easter makes a difference.  We are called upon to demonstrate that because Jesus is 
risen, we, like those who first heard and believed, are new persons in Christ. 
 
 The Sunday after Easter has long been called “low Sunday.”  I believe we can set a new pattern for 
the church, beginning at TPC.  I want to challenge you to make the Sunday after Easter “high Sunday” by 
demonstrating through your presence that there is new life after Easter. 
 
 You are invited to join God’s Easter People for worship on April 18, the Sunday after Easter, when 
life begins again. 
  
Grace and Peace,  
Dick Wiggers, Interim Pastor 
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LET’S HEAR IT FOR OUR 

SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS! 

Thank you to all who have helped in our Christian Education Program!  It takes a Christian Education 
Committee, Shepherds (coordinators), teachers every Sunday and, of course, children to make a program 
successful.  We work closely with Rev. Wiggers, the Worship Committee, the Fellowship Committee, 
Crystal and many others to enrich our children’s learning and worship experience.  We can always use 
more assistance in our many activities.  Do you have a craft you could share with a class or a story to read 
or tell to our young ones?  Could you play the piano for a sing-a-long or supply snack for the classes one 
Sunday?  We could use your talents and creativity to supplement our existing programs.  We would like the 
kids to experience many different people helping with their events and classes.  They need to know that we 
are all in this together!  Please contact Pam Bowen or any of our Shepherds if you can offer a little time to 
help.  Thank You! 

 

Children and Adult Ministries 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
               The Nursery                                            2 and 3 Year Olds                          Pre-Kindergarten & Kindergarten 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
               1st and 2nd Grade                                         3rd, 4th & 5th Grades                         Junior and Senior High 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
             TPC Youth Group                                                                     Adult Education Classes 
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Smile! Heather and Roux posing for the camera. 

APRIL BIRTHDAYSAPRIL BIRTHDAYSAPRIL BIRTHDAYSAPRIL BIRTHDAYS    

4/2 Toni MacHaffie 4/9 Abby Peterson 
4/3 Barbara Allen 4/10 Priya Kadel 
4/4 Lynn Scroggin 4/14 Steven Springer 
4/5 David MacKay 4/16 Barry Dean 
4/6 Marian Larson 4/16 Roger Reid 
4/6 Colin Leland 4/20 Jean Wells 
4/7 Sally Mader 4/22 Andy Shiffer 
4/8 Dusty Shiffer 4/24 Ellen Van Schoiack 
4/8 Brian Imus 4/27 Pam McGregor 
4/8 Ted Lambeth 4/27 Senthi Senthirajah 

 

Library Update: 
The library has just acquired 3 new additions:  
1. The Oxford Bible Atlas -- 2001 -- For those of 

you doing Bible study this is an excellent 
reference.  It contains archeological pictures 
and text as well as many maps of the biblical 
areas through the ages.  Many fascinating 
pictures! 

2. The Young Readers Bible Dictionary -- a great 
help for Sunday school teachers with 
definitions and pictures that children can 
understand.  Do you know the definition of 
sackcloth and where you can find references 
to it in the bible?  This book will tell you. How 
about "mercy seat"?  Just look under "M" and 
you'll find out as well as have biblical 
references as to where to find it used in the 
Bible.  It also includes many names of people 
and places and the pronunciation of them.  
Wouldn't that be helpful!  Maybe even our 
scripture readers could benefit from that!!!! 

3. Harper Collins Bible Dictionary -- This is a 
much bigger book with many more words, 
maps, pictures and longer definitions.  So 
often there come up words that you may not 
be quite sure of, and now you have a source 
available to find out the meaning.   

"These new books can be found in the library 
under the Dewey number 220.3"     

          Happy Reading!      
Diane Barry, Librarian 

 
 

New Church Office Hours 
Beginning April 1st (no fooling) 

Rhoda’s hours in the church office will be as 
follows:   
Tues – Thurs 9:00am – 3:00pm (office will be 
closed 12:30-1:00 pm for lunch)  
Friday 9:00am – 12:00pm 
 
 
 

A Note from Heather Chase 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Travel, travel and more travel… 
I wrote in my Christmas letter how I couldn’t 
believe that I had applied to be in South Africa last 
year and instead I was in Louisville, KY.  Now I 
can’t believe that I am going to Ghana.  I also got 
a scholarship to attend a national multicultural 
conference in Irving, TX this month.  As you can 
probably guess, I love to travel.  In May I will be 
traveling to California for graduation from San 
Francisco Theological Seminary with my Masters 
of Divinity degree. 
 
Time flies and that’s why Lent is such a great time 
of year for me.  It is a time to slow down.  It is a 
season of reflection.  This Lent I am reflecting on 
my finances.  It is a challenge and it has caused 
me to be creative.  You have probably heard the 
phrase “poor student” and yet we are called to 
give of our time, talents and finances.  There are 
several ways that I have found to give being a 
student.  One is clicking on the hunger website, 
www.thehungersite.com each week.  Each time a 
person clicks on this site, food is donated.  I also 
buy breast cancer or family violence awareness 
stamps that donate money to these causes.  One 
of my favorite ideas has been to go to Yoga and 
the fee for the class is a donation to the local 
Fairness Alliance group.  What a great way to 
help the community and myself! 
 
One of my life verses is Psalm 46:10 “Be still and 
know that I am God.”   One of my favorite things 
about stopping to reflect is seeing how God is 
working in my life.  It is pretty amazing.  I am 
looking forward to how God will use me in the 
future. 
 
Enjoy Easter! 
Heather ><> 
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New Church Officers Elected March 14 
At the congregational meeting on Sunday, March 14, Art Barry, Deborah Lewis and Greg Owen were 
elected to serve as elders, and Greg Imus, Karen Jones, Toni MacHaffie, Paula Miller, Rachel Norse, and 
Jay Wilcox were elected to serve as deacons.   Please keep these new officers in prayer as they prepare for 
their ordination and installation on Sunday, May 23.  Watch for more information on Paula and her family 
next month! 

 

Newly Elected Elders 
 

Art Barry and his wife Diane moved to Tualatin in 1983 when Art started an 
antibiotic research institute.  Before that, he was the Professor of 
Microbiology and Infectious Disease at the U. C. Davis School of Medicine.  
They raised their 4 children while in Davis and now have two grandsons in 
Sacramento and one granddaughter in Los Angeles.  Shortly after moving to 
Tualatin, Diane saw a sign on a vacant lot on Boones Ferry Road 
announcing that this would be the future home of a Presbyterian Church.  
There was a phone number that told them to go to the VFW Hall for Sunday 
services.  They did and fell in love with the people that they met there and 
have been involved with TPC ever since.  They are charter members.  Art 
was a member of the first building committee and was responsible for 
decorative aspects of the first building.  He also chaired the first Personnel 

committee, served on the Worship committee for several years, and is currently on the Outreach committee.  
Art is now retired but continues to consult with pharmaceutical companies throughout the world.  This 
enables them to travel extensively. He continues to develop his interest in woodworking and has made a 
number of furnishings for TPC. He continues to pursue his life long love of painting seascapes, landscapes 
and whatever else strikes his fancy. 

 
Deborah Lewis joined the church approximately 13 years ago, along with 
her husband, John, and her children, Greg and Alex.  Deborah has 
participated on the Worship, Youth Group, Fellowship and Adult Ed 
Committees and for many years has provided homemade bread for 
communion.  She has chaired the Seder committee for the past 6 years 
and has enjoyed providing tea parties for the senior women of TPC.  In 
addition to working part-time as a paralegal, she enjoys quilting, traveling 
and skiing in her spare time.  She has also participated in the Boy Scouts 
for many years on behalf of her sons, in particular, chairing the Boy Scout 
Pancake Breakfast, which is held annually on the first Sunday of June--it's 
almost time to buy tickets! 
 
 
Greg Owen, originally from New Albany, Indiana, moved to Tualatin from 
Reading, Pennsylvania in February 1994 when he began a new job with a 
local engineering company.   His wife, Debby, and their two sons, Todd 
and Kevin, joined him in July 1994.  The family joined TPC in November 
1994.  Greg has served on the Stewardship Committee, the Building 
Committee and helped put in the new sprinkler system for the Church.   He 
also helps to count the offering and plays percussion with the TPC Choir.  
Greg is a Project Manager with Jacobs Engineering in Lake Oswego.  
Hobbies include playing drums with the Tualatin Valley Community Band, 
playing darts and woodworking.  He and his wife, Debby, have two sons, 
Todd (27) of Tualatin, and Kevin (25) living in Washington D.C. with his 
wife, Pat. 
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Newly Elected Deacons 
 

Greg Imus 
Greg & Debbie have been married for 28 years and have two kids: Karly (23) 
and Brian (21).  They have lived in Tualatin since 1987 and started attending 
Tualatin Presbyterian Church in 1988.  Presently, Greg is serving on the Pastor 
Nominating Committee and occasionally serves as liturgist for worship service.  
Greg works at Blount Inc./Oregon Saw Chain as North American Advertising & 
Promotions Manager.  Hobbies include lap swimming, canoeing, (swimming 
again if the canoe tips), and camping. 
 

Jay Wilcox 
Nancy and I have been married 34+ years. We had two children, Jocelyn who 
passed away in 2002 at age 24 and Jenny who is 23 and living in Missoula, Mt. 
I retired in June from the Postal Service after 34 years of service. We started 
attending TPC in the fall of 2001. I had been friends with Thom Nelson for many 
years and also was close friends with several families in the church. It seemed 
a logical choice. Thom and the community as a whole really appealed to us. 
The feeling of community is very important to us and we both felt it was very 
strong at TPC. Up until now we have participated in the worship services, some 
of the beautification projects and the auction. I am looking forward in getting 
more involved in the group. 
 
Toni MacHaffie 
I've enjoyed being a part of TPC for more than 15 years and have participated 
in a number of activities over the years, including Fellowship and Mission 
Committees; the Christmas basket; Food Bank Programs, and TPC Quilters.  I 
am an ordained Elder and Deacon and had an opportunity to serve a partial 
term as Deacon here at TPC a few years ago.  I'm looking forward to serving as 
a Deacon as our church continues to grow. 
 
Rachel Norse 
Rachel Norse has been attending TPC for ten years and has been active with 
the worship committee and youth group.  She has been married to her husband 
Rick for twenty-two years.  Her son David is a senior at Sherwood High School 
and will be attending Lewis & Clark College in the fall.  Rachel works in Medical 
Records at Good Samaritan Hospital, in Portland.    
Pictured are Rachel, son David, and husband Rick.  David received his Eagle 
Scout Award on March 6, 2004. 
 

Karen Jones 
I grew up in Colorado, and moved to Oregon in 1977.  The first time I visited 
TPC, it met at the VFW hall, then again when it met at the old church.  I visited 
again after they moved to the present location and joined soon after.  Although I 
wasn’t a member from the beginning, I have seen the growth through the years.  
I work as an RN in the Short Stay unit at Meridian Park Hospital.  My son, Brian, 
is a senior at Tualatin HS.  He is planning to study Computer Engineering at 
OSU.  We have a dog named Dallas. One of my favorite trips was a bicycle trip 
that Brian and I took around the Canadian Gulf Islands.  We left our car in 
Anacortes, and took our bikes by ferry to Vancouver Island.  Each day, we took 
a ferry to a different island and rode our bikes around that island.  I enjoy 
walking.  My team walked the Portland to Coast Relay for 5 years. I also walked 
the Portland Marathon. 
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Easter Story Cookie Recipe 
To be made the night before Easter 

 
 

You will need: 
1 cup whole pecan or walnuts 1 tsp vinegar  3 egg whites  pinch of salt 
 Bible 
1-cup sugar    zip lock bag (3) wooden spoon tape 
 

Preheat oven to 300 F 
 
Place nuts in the baggie and let the children beat them with a wooden spoon to break them into 
small pieces.  Explain that after Jesus was arrested, He was beaten by the Roman soldiers.  John 
19:1-3 
 
Let each child smell the vinegar.  Put 1 tsp vinegar into the mixing bowl.  Explain that when Jesus 
was thirsty on the cross He was given vinegar to drink. John 19: 28-30 
 
Add egg whites to the vinegar.  Eggs represent life.  Explain that Jesus gave His life to give us life.  
John 10: 10-11 
 
Sprinkle a little salt into each child’s hand.  Let them taste it and then brush the rest into the bowl.  
Explain that this represents the salty tears shed by Jesus’ followers, and the bitterness of our own 
sin.  Luke 23:27 
  
So far the ingredients are not very appetizing.  Add 1 cup sugar.  Explain that the sweetest part of 
the story is that Jesus died because He loves us.  He wants us to know and belong to Him.  Psalm 
34:8 and John 3:16 
  
Beat with a mixer on high speed until stiff peaks are formed.  Explain that the color white 
represents the purity in God’s eyes of those whose sins have been cleansed by Jesus.  Isaiah 
1:18 and John 3:1-3 
 
Fold in the broken nuts.  Drop by teaspoons onto a wax paper covered cookie sheet.  Explain that 
each mound represents the rocky tomb where Jesus’ body was laid.  Matthew 27: 57-60 
 
Put the cookie sheet into the oven, close the door and turn off the heat.  Tape the oven door to 
seal it shut.  Explain that Jesus’ body was sealed into the dark, cold tomb.  Matthew 27: 65-66 
 
GO TO BED!  Explain that they may feel sad to leave the cookies in the oven overnight.  Jesus’ 
followers were in despair when the tomb was sealed.  John 16: 20 & 22 
 
On Easter morning, open the oven and give everyone a cookie.  Notice that cracked surface and 
take a bite.  The cookies are hollow!  On the first Easter, Jesus’ followers were amazed to find the 
tomb open and empty.  Matthew 28: 1-9 
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DRUG PREVENTION 

MEETING – APRIL 18TH @ TPC CHURCH 

 
 Did you know that parents that ensure their child remains drug free 

through the age of 18 are 90% successful in seeing their children 
lead a drug free life? 

 The average age a child starts smoking tobacco is 12 years old. 
 The average age a child starts drinking alcohol is 13 years old. 
 The average age a child starts smoking marijuana is 14 years old. 

 
There will be a meeting at TPC on April 18th regarding drug prevention, 
recognition and parental involvement.  Special Agent Bill Etter, Demand 
Reduction Coordinator for the Drug Enforcement Administration, Portland 
District Office will be speaking with both parents and youth on the 
dangers of drugs and how family intervention can help every parent in 
helping their children live a drug free and successful life. 
 
Parents will meet at 5:30 pm while the youth are eating.  Then the Youth 
Group will join S/A Etter and their parents. 
 
Call Debby Owen at (503) 692-6920 for more information. 
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Door Security Reminder 

If you are the last person leaving the church after 
worship, a committee meeting, or fellowship 
event, please remember to check all the doors to 
the church as you leave the building.  A simple 
tug on each door handle will ensure that the door 
has actually latched shut.  Thank you. 
 
Dave Leland 
Building & Grounds Elder 
 
The prayers and sympathy of the congregation 
are with Glenn Carlson and his family at the death 
of his wife, Madelyn.  Madelyn passed away on 
March 18th. 
Please also remember in prayer: Leo Chang 
(Pat DeVore’s son-in-law), Virginia Clow (Cathy 
Chase’s Mother), Elizabeth Shafer, Irvin Kessler 
(Connie Myers father), Olive Growney (Jaci 
Smith’s Aunt), Nellie Chase (Harry Chase’s 
mother), Bill Dorman (brother of Dorothy Butts), 
the members of our PNC, those who lead and 
serve our nation, communities and congregations. 

 

 

CROP WALK sponsored by Church World 
Services is Palm Sunday, April 4 

Crop Walks have raised funds for hunger and 
disaster relief in the U.S. and around the world for 
more than three decades.  You are encouraged to 
join the TPC team, which will include this year’s 
communicant class or give a donation. 
Registration begins at 1:00 pm at the Koinonia 
Center on the campus of PSU.   
 
I WISH....I WISH.....I WISH..... 
Get out your hammers, paintbrushes, rakes and 
lots of elbow grease. Mark your calendar for April 
24th. That is when the TPC team will try to make 
some special wishes come true. We could be 
asked to help refurbish some needy home in the 
Washington County area in the Rebuilding 
Together program. The project could be helping 
with clean up of a home landscape.  Any and all 
able bodies are welcome to help with this project. 
Please sign up on sheet provided in the narthex.  
Any questions call Barbara Harriman, 503-649-
9439 or Mike Shiffer, 503-692-3405. 

 

Sign up in the Narthex for brunch on Palm 
Sunday, April 4th. 

  

 General Fund Status 

February 2004  
 BUDGET ACTUAL 

Income   $ 14,372 $24,047 
Expense   $ 15,417 $14,474 

Net ( $   1,045) $ 9 ,573 
 

Jan. – Feb 2004  
 BUDGET ACTUAL 

Income  $  36,263 $ 41,916 
Expense $  30,934 $ 29,029 

Net    $    5,329      $ 12,888 
  
Thank you to everyone who prepaid their 2004 
general fund pledges.  It helps a lot! 
  
The TPC building loan has been converted to a 
permanent, 15-year mortgage.  Our goal is to 
make monthly payments of $4,000.  Remember 
the building fund! 
                                           Mike Shiffer, Treasurer 

 
Texas Cake From the Kitchen of Gwen Hale 

Mix in bowl:  2 c. sugar                    2 eggs 
         2 c. flour                      ½ tsp. salt 
        ½ c. sour cream            tsp. baking soda 
 Mix in pan and bring to boil: 
         4 T. cocoa          1 c. water 
         2 sticks margarine  
Add boiled mixture to the first six ingredients and 
blend.  Pour into a greased 15x 10x 1 pan (batter will 
be thin).  Bake 20 minutes at 350◦ 
Icing 
Mix in bowl: 1 box powdered sugar 
  1 c. chopped nuts (optional) 
  1 tsp vanilla 
Mix in pan and bring to boil: 
  6 T. milk       4 T. cocoa 
  1 stick margarine 
Add to mix in bowl and beat well.  Frost while cake is  
still warm. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Also, congratulation to Herb & Nancy Zachow, 
who celebrated their 50th wedding anniversary on 
March 27th. 

Congratulations to Casey Sparks! 
Casey placed second out of 2,200 applicants in the 
national JFK Profiles in Courage essay contest.  
His essay, “ . . . the evil we deplore,” was inspired 
by a line form the invocation given by the Dean of 
the Washington National Cathedral at the 
September 14, 2001, service for the National Day 
of Prayer and Remembrance.   
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PASTOR NOMINATING COMMITTEE 
Your Pastor Nominating Committee (PNC) 
has been hard at work reading and evaluating 
more than 100 Personal Information Forms 
(PIF’s) from prospective pastors.  These PIF’s 
are like resumes but are prepared in a 
uniform manner to ensure vital information is 
included on a consistent basis.   
 
In addition to the standard information 
generally found on resumes (work history, 
education, references), a PIF contains written 
statements relating to areas from Theological 
Issues to comments on the characteristics of 
the “ideal” church to fit the candidate’s 
interests, style and temperament.  Each 
member of your PNC carefully compares 
statements to our congregation’s definition of 
TPC as is found in our church mission study 
and reflected in our Church Information Form 
(CIF).   
 
Having evaluated all the PIF’s that have been 
submitted, your PNC has identified the top 
20-30 matches.  We are now having 
conversations with references listed by these 
candidates and will be narrowing the list to a 
manageable number for telephone interviews.  
At the same time, we are requesting sample 
sermon tapes from our top candidates so we 
can listen to their preaching styles.   
 
The next steps of the process will include 
personal interviews and, later, attending 
worship services that are led by top 
candidates. This process may be lengthy, but 
it’s also quite inspiring to read pastors’ 
statements, to talk to their references and to 
hear their sermons.  We all feel fortunate to 
become acquainted with so many wonderful 
people, who have been called to ministry. 
 
With careful and prayerful consideration over 
the coming months, we expect to call a 
permanent pastor who will shepherd TPC for 
many years to come. 

Greg Imus 
 

 
What will our new pastor look like? 

When you imagine our new pastor, whom do 
you see? Older? Younger? Male? Female? 
With kids? A single person? According to 
Christian Century, most churches seeking a 
new pastor want a married man with a family 
who will “help out” in the congregation – even 
today! Our Pastor Nominating Committee was 
warned early on that those churches who end 
up making poor choices for their new pastor 
do so by sticking to outdated, preconceived 
ideas about the “type” of person best for their 
congregations. Leaders across many 
dominations also “tend to be exasperated” at 
search committees who say they want a 
pastor to “grow the church”, but really only 
want someone to come in and learn the “ways 
of the old school” and carry them on. 
 
The average seminary graduate in the last 
several years is in his or her 40s. In one 
major denomination (United Methodist), one-
third of pastors are single (never married or 
divorced) and half of seminarians are female. 
A typical recent graduate of the Presbyterian 
seminary in San Francisco is now an 
Associate Pastor at First Presbyterian in 
Portland. She is a woman in her late 40s, 
married to a local attorney, who went to 
seminary a few years ago with her 8-year-old 
daughter in tow. Her “experience” includes 
graduating from college in the 70s, raising a 
family and spending her adult life as an active 
lay leader in a Presbyterian church. 
 
Good pastors are available in all colors, all 
ages and in either sex. They have life 
experiences, which have broadened their 
worldview and deepened their understanding 
of people. They adeptly plan for family time 
and for personal space, sharing the belief 
with their congregations that personal growth 
and study makes them better at what they do. 
Following Jesus’ example of calling us each 
by name, your PNC is searching for the 
person or persons who by God’s grace will be 
the pastor meant for TPC. 

Greg Imus 
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Tualatin Presbyterian  

  Church Calendar 

April 2004 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    1 

 

2 
Seder 
Dinner 

6:00 pm 

3 
Turn ahead 
your clocks 

  

4 
Adult Ed. – 8:30am 

Palm Sunday 
Worship – 10:00 am 

Brunch Potluck  
Easter Egg Hunt 

@ 2:30pm 
Crop Walk @ 2:00 pm 

 
Daylight Savings Time 

5 
Volunteers 
serve @ Sr. 

Center 
11:00 - 1:30 

 
PNC - 7:00 pm 

 
CE – 7:00 pm 

 

6 
 

7 
Bells – 6:25 pm 
Choir – 7:30 pm  

8 
Maundy 

Thursday 
Worship 
7:30 pm 

Communion 
 

9 
Good 

Friday/ 
Tenebrae 
Service 
7:30 pm 

10 
 

11 
Adult Ed. – 8:30am 

Choir – 9:25 am 
EASTER 

Sunrise Service  
6:30 am  

@ Hilltop Methodist 
 

Worship – 10:00 am 

12 
Deacons 

potluck- 5:45  
 

PNC - 7:00 pm 
 

Fellowship 
7:00 pm 

 

13 

 
 
 
 

14 
Bible Study  
10:30 am 

 
Bells – 6:25 pm 
Choir – 7:30 pm 

 
Officer Training 
7:00 – 9:00 pm 

15 
Outreach 
1:00 pm 

 
Session 

7:00 pm with 
new Elders 

 

 

16 
 

17 
 

18 
Adult Ed. – 8:30 am 

Choir – 9:25 am 
Worship – 10:00 am 
*Confirmation 4:30 
*Youth Dinner 5:30 
*Drug Prevention 
Meeting 5:30 for 

parents’ 6:00 for Youth 

19 

PNC - 7:00 pm 
 

Worship Cmt. 
7:00 pm 

 
 

20 
Tuesdays 
Treasures 
7:00 pm 

21 
Bible Study  
10:30 am 

Bells – 6:25 pm 
Choir – 7:30 pm 
Officer Training 
7:00 – 9:00 pm 

22 
  

23 
 

24 
 

25 
Adult Ed. – 8:30 am 

Choir – 9:25 am 
Worship – 10:00 am 

Cherub Choir meets 
Confirmation 4:30 

Youth Dinner 5:30 

26 
PNC - 7:00 pm 

27 28 
Bible Study  
10:30 am 

Bells – 6:25 pm 
Choir – 7:30 pm 

 

29 
Officer 

Training 
7:00 – 9:00  

30  

 

Upcoming Dates to Remember :  
May 1 & 2  Lay Mission Conference at Shilo Inn in Newport.  See website at 
www.cascadespresbytery.org 
May 2 – Cherub Choir Meets 
May – Confirmation Sunday 
June – Sr. Sunday and Pentecost 
June 28th – July 2nd  “Power Up” with VBS 
July 24 – 30, 2004  Presbytery of the Cascades Family Camp at Honeyman State Park. (Brochures 
are available in the church office or see Susan Springer for more information.) 
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TUALATIN PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

9230 SW Siletz Drive, Tualatin, OR  97062 
Dr. Richard C. Wiggers, Interim Pastor 

 

         Phone: 503-692-4160           Web Address: www.tpcspirit.com 
 
Elders: Dave Leland, Sherry Nelson, Erin Nelson, Del Judy, Janet 
Winterrowd, Carolyn Hale, Don Schmidt, Susan Springer and Mike Shiffer 
 

Deacons:  Lynn Scroggin, Dee Dee Hansen, Debbie Imus, Paula Miller,  
Marion Beyer, Tom Hahn, Roger Reid, Mark Maleta and Marc Olson 
 
Treasurer: Mike Shiffer            Music Director:  Kris Sparks 
e-mail:  treasurer@tpcspirit.com          e-mail: music.director@tpcspirit.com        
 
Clerk of Session:  Mary Shiffer               Newsletter Editor:  Debby Owen 
Bell Choir Director:  Martha Wilson        e-mail: newsletter@tpcspirit.com  
 
Administrative Asst:  Rhoda Friesen    Youth Director:  Crystal Shearer 
  e-mail:  office@tpcspirit.com                      e-mail:  youth@tpcspirit.com 

 
Church Office Hours:  
Tuesday – Thursday: 9:00am – 12:30pm and 1:00pm – 3:00 pm  
Friday – 9:00am to noon.  Pastor Wiggers is in the office Monday – 
Thursday.  Please call for an appointment. 


